
  

WINTER RAMA 
Saturday, January 3, 2026 

Noon—4:00 P.M. 

 Nelson Lake Association 
SPRING 2025 NEWSLETTER  

ANNUAL PICNIC 
Saturday, August 16, 2025 

4:00 P.M. — 6:00 P.M. 

at Nelson Lake Park 

Upcoming Events 
ANNUAL MEETING 
Saturday, June 14, 2025 

9:00 A.M. — Noon 

at Hayward Veterans Center 

KAYAKING EVENT 
Saturday,  August 16, 2025 

10:00 A.M. — Noon 

Depart from Gerlach’s landing @ 10 A.M. 

LIFE IS SIMPLE 

JUST ADD WATER 
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Dale McPherson 

From the President 

Those of you who recall my message last fall will note that my subtle predicƟon that we would 
be likely to see a normal Northern Wisconsin winter in 2024-25 with snow and good fishing 
ice; unlike the “winter” of 2023-24 when snow and good fishing ice was nearly non-existent.  
Well, I was wrong, but like most weather predictors I sƟll have a job.  Folks who parƟcipated in 
Winterama had a good Ɵme, some great chili and dessert.  However, since it seems winter is 
reluctant to visit us here in northwest Wisconsin, the ‘Ski Around the Island’ event became a 
Hike on Tagalder trail since there was no snow and insufficient ice to accommodate the skiing 
venture. 

As you also recall we told you the lake level would be drawn down to facilitate repair of the 
launch ramp at the Dam.  That all went well, and the ramp is now repaired.  The boards were 
put back in the dam in early March, earlier than anƟcipated in fact, to aƩempt to catch all the 
water possible.  The water level to rising, but it’s taking longer than anƟcipated due to the lack 
of snow over the winter and rain this spring. Unfortunately, some things just can’t be 
predicted. 

As you receive this, we will be about a month away from the Annual MeeƟng scheduled for 
Saturday, June 14th at the Vet Center.  We hope you can aƩend.  Four Board member posiƟons 
are up for reelecƟon at the Annual MeeƟng. 

The Annual Picnic is for August 16th, so make plans to join in for great food, events for the kids 
and some great raffle prizes. 

You will note on your Membership Form that there is opportunity to voluntarily contribute to 
a FIREWORKS fund, to help support the great 4th of July fireworks displays provided by two of 
the Resorts on the lake. 

In closing, and as always, thank you for being Members and for your conƟnued support of the 
Nelson Lake AssociaƟon.  Together we can conƟnue to make Nelson Lake a wonderful place to 
live, visit and recreate.  Be Safe and have fun! 

Sincerely, 
Dale McPherson, President 
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Glenn Rolloff 

General Fund 

Fish & Wildlife 

Lake Project 

Invasive Species 

Nelson Lake Park 

Tom Whalen Mem. Fund 

Scholarship Fund 

$29,130.04 

$    140.00  

$  1,124.28 

$  8,705.33 

$  3,609.62 

$  2,400.90 

$   (393.00) 

$44,717.14 

Financials as of March 31, 2025 

TOTAL 

 

 
 
 

NLA Membership 
Stands at 254 
Households 



4 

for supporƟng our   
AssociaƟon 

NLA Board Members 

Dale McPherson 

Rick Lindner 

Steve Bilitz 

Glenn Rolloff 

Gordy ChrisƟans 

Tom LeMay 

John Welter 

Mike Hallum 

Jeff Hanson 

Casey Stangl 

Mark Schaenzer 

ScoƩ Wied 

 

President 

Vice President 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

Director at Large 

612-210-4449 

715-410-0411 

651-770-9755 

715-497-6193 

715-634-3156 

715-634-2594 

715-634-4175 

715-797-0903 

612-719-9072 

715-699-1213 

612-860-9064 

608-792-9505 

 



5 

 
43rd ANNUAL MEETING 
Saturday, June 14, 2024 

9:00 A.M. — Noon 
At Hayward Veterans Center 

AGENDA 

  9:00 am 

  9:30 am 

   

10:00 am 

10:15 am 

10:25 am 

10:30 am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12:00 Noon 

Coffee, cookies & donuts 

Lenroot Town Report  (Gordy ChrisƟans) 

               Roadwork Plans 
               Park Landing Improvement Update 
Walleye Stocking Update 

Kayak Event Plan 

Scholarship Award 

Annual MeeƟng Business 

· Approval of 2024 MeeƟng Minutes 

· Financial & Membership Report 

· Fireworks Fund (New) 

· Board NominaƟons and ElecƟons 

· Other Business 

Door Prize PresentaƟons 

Adjourn to June 2026 

Join Us  

For NLA  
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SPRING 2025 TOWN OF LENROOT REPORT 
Gordy ChrisƟans 

A state mandated reevaluaƟon for all 
properƟes in the Town of Lenroot is nearly 
complete and will result in increased proper-
ty values this fall.  However, the total amount 
of money that the town can collect (levy) has 
been frozen for the last ten years except for 
a minor allowance for new construcƟon.  
Over that period, our township’s total levy 
increased under 1% per year.  The inflaƟon 
rate over the same period was 3% per year 
on average.  This means that the tax you pay 
for township expenses will remain essenƟally 
the same as past years.  We have maintained 
and improved town roads and infrastructure 
thanks to applying for and receiving grants, cost sharing programs, partnering with township-
based non-profits, wise use of loans, increased state aids and a conservaƟve long-term ap-
proach to budgeƟng.  

This summer, a mandated biannual inspecƟon of the Phipps Road bridge over the Namak-
agon River was performed.  The engineers determined that a 30-ton weight limit was re-
quired to maintain the bridge unƟl it could be replaced.  (Previous inspecƟons showed that 
no limits were required.)  Later, a more thorough follow-up inspecƟon showed even more 
damage requiring a further weight limit reducƟon to 15-tons.  The replacement process 
which will be similar to that required for the Tagalder Bridge, has started.   

The lake drawdown was carried out last September and October.  This enabled the instal-
laƟon of an addiƟonal cement pad to 
be added to the Nelson Lake Park 
boat landing to repair the washout 
caused by power loading at that 
landing.  This pad was connected to 
the exisƟng pads with stainless steel 
chain.  Even if more washing occurs, 
there will be no impact on the 
landing’s usefulness because of the 
increased water depth at the foot.  
Stop logs were reinstalled on March 
4th, two weeks earlier than planned 
because of the lack of precipitaƟon 
over the winter. 
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Nelson Lake Fireworks— 
A TradiƟon  

Worth SupporƟng 
For many families and lake-goers, the fireworks displays at Nelson Lake 
Landing and Revelle’s are an essenƟal part of the 4th of July celebra-
Ɵons. The two resorts have earned a reputaƟon for puƫng on excep-
Ɵonal shows that illuminate the lake, drawing crowds and creaƟng 
memories. But behind these spectacular displays is a lot of planning, 
coordinaƟon, and of course, significant costs.  That's why the Nelson 

Lake AssociaƟon has decided to create a way for its members to easily contribute. 

How It Works: DonaƟng Alongside Your Membership 

The process for donaƟng is simple and seamless. This year when compleƟng your Nelson 
Lake AssociaƟon annual membership, you will have the opƟon to contribute to the new 
Fireworks Fund. Whether it’s a small contribuƟon or a more significant donaƟon, every 
dollar helps to ensure the fireworks shows at Nelson Lake Landing and Revelle’s remain a 
staple of the summer celebraƟons for years to come. 

 

2025 Winterama 
The Nelson Lake 2025 Winter Rama started with a Tag Alder ski trail 

hike.  The hike began at 9:30 AM with a sunny sky and the temperatures at 

5 below zero.  10 hikers braved the cold weather and completed the 2.9-

mile hike in just over an hour.  The iniƟal conversaƟons were mostly about 

the weather, rain early in the week followed by 

sub-zero temperatures.  This was a great social 

event, with people geƫng to know each oth-

er.  The hikers included: Leroy, Deb, Mirian, Bob, 

Jessica, Meg, Rita, Lisa, Susan, and Mark. 

Following the hike, the hikers and some  

thirty five other brave folks gathered at The Landing for libaƟons and some 

great chili and desserts.  There were ten entries in the chili and dessert 

contest.  Thanks to all who parƟcipated! 
Bernie Bell accepts the prize for “Best Chili” from 
Lake AssociaƟon President Dale McPherson 

Madeline Plote wearing the 
medal for Best Dessert pre-
sented by Dale McPherson 



12 

WALLEYE STOCKING PLAN FOR NELSON LAKE 2024 – 2027 
In the spring 2024 NLA newsleƩer, A walleye stocking plan for Nelson Lake was outlined.  The goal is to in-
crease the walleye numbers.  On July 11, 2024, 9700 3” fingerlings were planted at a cost of $7409.  The 
fish were in good condiƟon with no observed mortality.   

 

This is a new approach from the extended growth walleye stocking done in the past.  The NLA board has 
agreed to conƟnue this level and Ɵming for an addiƟonal three years.   

Kayak Around the Big Island (August 17, 2024) 
This year we had 13 parƟcipants and 3 dogs on the kayak around the big island.  The weather cooperated 
with a light-winds, overcast skies and temperatures in the 70’s.  The main group started from the Gerlach 
boat landing at 10 AM, including paddlers from Tanning Point Road.  Two addiƟonal paddlers joined in 
route at Norway Point.  We made the 
turn at Eagle Pass and took a short 
break for water and snacks.  We pad-
dled together as a group the enƟre 
way.  The Tanning Point people leŌ as 
we rounded the island.  The balance 
of the group paddled to Gerlach land-
ing.  The enƟre group finished the 4.5 
miles in under 2 hours.  The parƟci-
pants included: Cheri Arzola, Bob & 
Mariam Ubbelohde, Brent & Michelle 
Oja, Paula Bilitz, ScoƩ & Jan Stran-
demo, Mark & Susan Schaenzer, Ron 
& Sara Burton, Cathy Yonk.  The dogs 
were GG, Would-he (Woody), and Pip.    
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Thanks to all the volunteers that 

make Nelson Lake a fun place to live 

and play. Your assistance with the 

many acƟviƟes the associaƟon hosts 

during the year is much appreciated. 

Our associaƟon depends on 

volunteers like YOU! 
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www.nelsonlakeassociaƟon.org 

Nelson Lake AssociaƟon is a 501(c)3  
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HELP WANTED 
The Nelson Lake AssociaƟon is looking for 1 person (age 16 or older) 
to share the boat inspecƟon duƟes this summer at Gerlach landing.  
The pay is $18 per hour.  The work will be on Sundays. Normally it 
will be a 6 hour shiŌ on Sunday, but holiday weekends may require 
extra hours. A work schedule will be established to accommodate 
any conflicts. Training will be provided.  At the end of the year a 
1099 form will be provided for anyone earning $600 or more during 
the season.  If you are interested in helping protect our lake from 
invasive species contact Rick Lindner at ricklindner@yahoo.com or 
by phone or text at 715-410-0411. 


